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We were very saddened and 
sorry to say goodbye to our 

wonderful friend Paul Harding 
who passed away suddenly in 

October. 
 

Paul lived at Whitehall and 
worked in Centra in Ballinteer. 

He supported the local 
community by delivering meals 

on wheels each week to 
residents in Ballyroan. 

 
Paul will be fondly remembered 

for his wicked sense of 
humour, his drinking of gallons 
of tea and his very kind nature. 

 
RIP Paul xxx  
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We want to say farewell and 
CHEERIO to Grace Jennings 

who has moved from 
Templeogue to Goatstown 

services.  Grace has been with 
us in Templeogue for many 
years. We will make sure to 

keep in touch. 
 

 
  

      
 

 
 

 
 

 
Here we are Celebrating at our 
Christmas dinner dance in the 

Spawell in Templeogue. 
 

Everyone wore their Christmas 
best and danced until Midnight.  
 
 
 

‘We had a great night!’ 
 

Mark Boucher 

 
 

 

 
 
 

We were ready to kick off the 
new year in Templeogue and 

are delighted to host the south 
side Operation Transformation 

which started Jan 13
th
 for 8 

weeks. 
 

‘We do exercises that helps me 
to loose weight’ 

 

Sheelagh Whelan 
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We were lucky to secure 
funding from the Dublin Bus 

Community Spirit Awards that 
will go towards building a 
sensory garden here in 

Templeogue.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

                                
 

                                         

 
 

A Huge Congratulations to our 
15  members of Templeogue 
who graduated from various 
QQI courses this term. We 

have 3 members who 
graduated with a major award.  
Well done everyone we are so 

very proud of you all. 
 

‘It was a great night’ 
 

Darerca Delany 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Understanding our rights is 
very important to us here at 

Templeogue.  At the moment 
we are delivering ‘Your Rights’ 
refresher courses to members. 

 
‘All rights are important to me 
so I want to understand my 

rights’ 
Alec Pierce 
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The right to vote is very 
important so we make sure to 
get to know our candidates.  

 
Counselor Vicki Casserly came 
to wave us off on our Vintage 

tour of Dublin. 
 

‘She is a BEAUTIFUL lady who 
listened to me’ 

 
David Morgan 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

‘I went up to the Web project 
for the active citizen election 
coffee morning.  I met local 

candidates and spoke to them 
about making their leaflets and 

Information accessible to 
EVERYONE’ 

 

John Field 
 
 

 
 

 

   Don’t forget to use your vote on February 8
th

 2020 
 
                        


